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A. EDUCATION 

 

2004, Ph.D. Princeton University, Department of Politics and Interdepartmental Program 
in Political Philosophy. Dissertation Advisor: Robert P. George          

2002-2023 Harvard University, Visiting Fellow, Faculty of Arts and Sciences, the 
Department of Government, and the Harvard Law School   
  
1995 Double B.A. with three majors: Political Science, History, and Philosophy; and 
Minor in Religious Studies, Texas A&M University 
 

 
A. CURRENT POSITIONS 
 

The Burton Family Chair in Religion, Politics and Culture and Associate Professor (with 
tenure) of Political Science, Affiliated Faculty Member, Department of Philosophy and 
Religion, Washington College 
  
Founding Director, Institute for Religion, Politics, and Culture (an academic center at 
Washington College exploring the positive contributions of religion to political and 
cultural life and the enduring value of America's founding principles). 

 
A. AWARDS, HONORS, OFFICES  
  

Inaugural holder of endowed chair in Religion, Politics, and Culture, Washington College  
 
Research Fellowship, American Institute for Economic Research (for research on law, 
economics, and moral character), 2024 
 
Faculty Fellow, Constantinian Initiative, joint program of the Department of Theology 
and Religion of the University of Oxford and the Pontifical Academy of Theology, Rome  
 
Intercollegiate Studies Institute, Faculty Fellow 
 
Intercollegiate Studies Institute, Top 20 Faculty  
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Board of Advisors, The American Politics and Government Program, Intercollegiate 
Studies Institute  
 
Board of Directors, Maryland chapter, National Association of Scholars  
 
Board of Academic Advisors, The Maryland Family Institute  
 
Elected Member, Academy of Philosophy and Letters  
 
Who’s Who in American Education, 2024 
  
Fellow, Save our States, directed by Michael Maibach    
 
Elected Member, Philadelphia Society  
 
Council of Advisers of De La Salle - College of Saint Benilde, School of Diplomacy and 
Governance, 2024-2025 
 
Research Awards ($10,000; $15,000) Institute for Humane Studies, 2026, 2017.   
 
Sustainable Finance Faculty Grant, 2017  
 
Summer Research Associate, Pontifical University Gregoriana, Rome, summer 2015; 
Angelicum, Rome, summer 2013, 2014 (conducted summer research)  
 
University of Oxford, Visiting Fellowship, Kellogg College (awarded by vote of the 
fellows of the college) academic year 2011-2012 
 
Research Associateship, Oxford Centre for the Study of Religion in Public Life, 
University of Oxford, Michaelmas term 2011  
 
Junior Leave, Washington College, fall 2011 (faculty-wide competitive award for junior 
research sabbatical) 
 
One of only 5 internationally established experts selected to serve on the inaugural jury 
for research grants awarded by the new Fred W. Smith National Library for the Study of 
George Washington; awarded summer 2012  
    
George Mason University, Center for Law and Economics Summer Fellow, 2007 
 
Who’s Who in American Education, 2005 
  
Princeton University Summer Institute, Fellow, 2005 
 
Visiting Fellowship, Harvard University (Fellowship with stipend), 2002-2003 
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Law and Society Association Graduate Grant, 2003 
 
Institute for Humane Studies, Graduate Fellowship, 2003  
 
Bradley Foundation Graduate Fellowship, 2000-2004  
 
Earhart Foundation Fellowship, 2002-2003 
 
Earhart Foundation Fellowship, 2000-2001 
 
Mellon Summer Fellowship, 2000 
 
Stafford Award for Academic Travel, 2000, 2002 
 
James Madison Program in American Ideals and Institutions, Travel Grant, Princeton 
University, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2004 
 
Princeton University, Graduate School, Full University Fellowship 
 
Magna Cum Laude, Texas A&M University  
 
University Undergraduate Honors Fellow, Texas A&M University  
 
University Undergraduate Honors Thesis, Texas A&M University    
 
Awarded Best Undergraduate Honors Thesis  
  

 
Peer-reviewed Publications (total as of fall 2024=48 
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